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Al-Huda Primary School were mentioned 
in the Bolton News. Read below to see 

what was saidé.. 

My childõs keen interest in books 
and reading have been  inculcated 
via the school teachings.  
Year 1 parent 

Parentõs 
Feedback  

As parentõs we notice how 
our child  picked up amaz-
ing characteristics and 
behaviours that we know 
he has picked up specifi-
cally through his teachers 
and staff at Al-Huda.   
Year 1 parent 

Al-Huda have shown 
that you can still deliver 
high standards without 
compromising Islamic 
values. 

Year 3 parent 

At the open parentõs meeting 
it was very beneficial to know 
that as a private, Islamic 
school operating in the UK 
with limited budget and re-
sources, you managed to re-
ceive a ôgoodõ rating for your 
school. 
Year 3 parent 

I have noticed a huge im-
provement with my son and 
his development. He has de-
veloped his speech as well as 
his Islamic development. 
Nursery parent 

I am really happy with my sonõs progress and next steps 
too. He has come on leaps and bounds. 
Nursery parent 

I have realised how 
much progress my 
daughter has made 
since she started. 
She is more relaxed 
playing with other 
children and joining 
in freely with all ac-
tivities. 
Nursery parent 
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GB Athlete 
Michael 

Churm visits 
us! 

 
The school 
were delight-
ed to wel-

come team GB Paralympian Mi-
chael Churm, a Paralympic 
Sprinter who made the finals 
in both the 100m and 200m in 
the 2008 Paralympic Games 
which took place in Beijing. 
Michael's greatest achieve-
ment is winning his Paralympic 
silver medal and becoming a 
European Champion. 

During his visit Michael led a sports circuit 
and activities which took place in the school 
hall. Children were very influenced by the 
extremely motivational and inspiring speech 
Michael gave to the whole school and staff, 
encouraging every individual to never give up 
and to reach for the stars. The children 
were very inspired to hear what he had 
achieved and how positive he was despite all 
the difficulties he faced due to his disabil-
ity.  

Michael told us how his disability affected 
his daily life and career but his try, try, try 
and never give up attitude allowed him to 
achieve his full potential. They enjoyed 
questioning him about his achievements, 
learning about his training, his inspirations 
and how we can all achieve if we work hard- 
a highly inspirational event for us all! 

 
 
 
 
 
Year 5 have enjoyed learning about the solar system in their science lessons. Children 
have studied the planets in order of their distance from the sun. They also wrote their 
own poems which can help them to remember these planets in the correct order.  
We also made our own miniature models of the 9 planets in our solar system. To achieve 
this, we used balloons and paper machete and paint to complete the models.  
We then moved on to study about the phases of the moon. For homework, children were 
asked to draw the changing shape of the moon every day for one whole month. This 
helped them to understand how the different moon phases correlate with the Islamic 
months too.  
Slam poems are poems which are written to be performed. 

A slam poem written by Shamim Rahimi. 
Doing science. ôõThe topic about science?õõ I ask. 

ôõWhat are planets?õõ she says. 
ôõThey are in spaceéhere is a poem to keep you in place.õõ 

Messy Mercury 
Vilont Venus 
Enormous Earth 
Mormous Mars 
Jelly Jupitar 
Silly Saturn 
Ugly Uranus 
Nobbly Neptune 
Pants Pluto. 

This is the poem, to keep you in place.  

Our Solar System 

http://www.sportsforschools.org/


 

P A G E  3  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
On the 1st of December Al Huda decided to start the month by 
going to the Museum of Liverpool. Children embarked upon this 
trip with huge amounts of curiosity and enthusiasm, keen to learn 
and explore historical artefacts.   
  
The museum provided a memorable, immersive learning experi-
ence, provoking imagination, introducing unknown worlds and sub-
ject matter, and offering unique environments for interaction 
with others. 
 
Key stage 1 had the wonderful opportunity to take part in an in-

teractive exhibit featuring opportunities for hands-on play, the museum gave children the 
ability to take ownership of their own learning and develop and explore their own curiosi-
ties as they demonstrated various means of transport through different eras.  
 
 
On the other hand key stage 2 had the independence to take lead 
in their own learning by exploring different parts of the museum 
independently and linking it to what they have been learning in 
Topics. This unique exposure provided the foundation for creativi-
ty, critical thinking, and connection to the world around us as they 
were able to see artefact from the Victorian era, world war and 
the construction of famous landmarks.  
 
Overall The Museum trip offered a dynamic opportunity to expose 
children to experiences and explore new things in a rich and educational environment.  

 



 

Upcoming Holidays 

Winter Holidays 

Monday 26th DecemberñMonday 9th January 
Children return on Tuesday 10th January 

February Half-Term 

Monday 20th Februaryð Monday 27th February 

Children return on Tuesday 28th February 

 
Good attendance and punctuality are crucial to your child making good progress this year. 

Therefore, it is important that they are in school every day on time and that holidays, where 

possible, are planned out of term time. 

School starts at 8.30am, finishes at 3.15pm P A G E  4  

 
 
Did you know in Primary Schools across the UK around eight or nine 
children in every class will have already developed tooth decay. 
That's approaching a quarter of a million children in each primary 
school year and around 3.3 million young people aged 0-14 years. 
 
On Tuesday 29th November 2016 Al-Huda Primary School was visited 
by Lorna Dibnah, Boltonõs local NHS dentist. The children were given 
a short presentation of good oral hygiene and dietary habits. They were then giv-
en the opportunity to practice their brushing by gaining first-hand experience 
through working with tooth models and dentist mirrors. It was an extremely ben-
eficial visit and the children thoroughly enjoyed the experience. They will have 
learnt the importance of brushing twice a day and being careful with their sugar 
intake, as it is important to remember that our teeth are a blessing from the Al-
mighty, which we must take care of. 
The children were also taught another method in which our teeth can be taken 
care of. This was the use of miswsaak, which is the beautiful sunnat of our be-
loved Prophet (peace be upon him).  
There are many virtues in doing miswaak daily and all muslims- both children and 
adults- should endeavour to imitate and revive this sunnat.  
The Beloved Prophet (peace be upon him) states, "Miswak is a thing that pleases 
the Merciful Lord." [Sahih al-Bukhari].  
Some of the virtues of using miswak regularly, are as follows: 
It kills gum disease that are causing bacteria, 

Fights plaque effectively, 
Removes bad breath and odor from the mouth, 
Effectively cleans between teeth (where most plaque is formed), due 
to its parallel bristles, 
Increase salvation and hence inhibits dry mouth. 
These virtues are now being discovered by scien-
tists, whereas the beloved Prophet (peace be upon 
him) had encouraged the use of miswak thousands 

years ago, we too should try and bring this practice into our lives and 
encourage those around us to also do so.  
 
3 important things to take note of: 
1. Everyone must brush before bed for a minimum of two minutes ensuring they spit the 
toothpaste but not to rinse afterwards.  
2. Limit sugar frequency to main meals only, being careful of hidden sugars in juices and 
yoghurts.  
3. Visit the dentist regularly.  
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